Salford City Council - Record of Decision (CABINET)

We, Councillors P.M. Lea and C.W. Hinds, Lead Members for Environmental Services and Corporate Services, respectively, confirm that, in exercise of the powers conferred on them in accordance with the Scheme of Delegation of the Council, the Cabinet have approved funding arrangements for the annual revenue costs of providing a green waste collection service during –

(a) 2004/05, in the sum of £147,000, by the use of an unspent sum of £36,000, carried forward from 2003/04, and contingency provision of £111,000; and

(b) 2005/06, and each year thereafter, in the sum of £328,500, by the use of contingency provision..

The reasons are to facilitate achievement of statutory recycling targets and to match a capital grant, in the sum of £225,000, from DEFRA, for establishment of the service.

Options considered and rejected: None.

Assessment of Risk: There is a high risk of rapidly escalating waste disposal levy costs, from a failure to achieve recycling targets, and implementing a green waste collection service will minimise that risk.

The source of funding is DEFRA capital grant towards the cost of recycling bins and City Council revenue budget for the annual revenue costs.

Legal advice obtained: Not applicable.

Financial advice obtained: The report was prepared jointly between the Deputy Director of Environmental Services and the Head of Finance.

The following documents have been used to assist the decision process.

Reports to Cabinet on 2nd June and 20th July, 2004

Contact Officer: Dave Tinker/John Spink 


Tel No 793 2002/793 3230

	The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environmental Scrutiny Committee.


Signed:  P.M.Lea / C.W.Hinds
Dated: 20th July, 2004

Lead Members

This decision was published on 21st July, 2004.
This decision will come into force on 29th July, 2004, unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

